Y Gwir Anrh/Rt Hon Carwyn Jones AC/AM Prif Weinidog Cymru/First Minister of Wales



Eich cyf/Your ref: P-04-656 Ein cyf/Our ref: FM -/01113/15 Welsh Govern

William Powell AM Chair - Petitions Committee Ty Hywel Cardiff Bay Cardiff CF99 1NA

committeebusiness@Wales.gsi.gov.uk

4 January 2016

Dear William

I am writing in response to your letter of 4 December regarding Conscientious Objectors Day in Wales.

While I appreciate the view of the petitioners, there is an established Conscientious Objectors Day held on 15 May each year, around which a range of activity takes place, driven by appropriate organisations and groups. For example, in 2016, the Welsh Government will be supporting Wales Centre for International Affairs and the Quakers in bringing the *Faith and Action* exhibition to Wales.

It is perhaps fitting to continue this approach, as it relates to an issue that is driven so much by the beliefs and tenets of individuals. I am sure Welsh Government Ministers would wish to be involved in events that are planned on 15 May, but I would suggest that an organised official response would not be appropriate in this instance.

Yours sincerely

CARWYN JONES

Bae Caerdydd • Cardiff Bay Caerdydd • Cardiff CF99 1NA

English Enquiry Line 0300 0603300 Llinell Ymholiadau Cymraeg 0300 0604400 YP.PrifWeinidog@cymru.gsi.gov.uk • ps.firstminister@wales.gsi.gov.uk

Rydym yn croesawu derbyn gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg. Byddwn yn ateb gohebiaeth a dderbynnir yn Gymraeg yn Gymraeg ac ni fydd gohebu yn Gymraeg yn arwain at oedi.